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Meeting Minutes
Board of Directors Meeting
December 18, 2018
A meeting of the Lynchburg Regional SHRM Board of Directors was held December 18, 2018 at the Kirkley Hotel and Conference Center, 2900 Candler’s Mountain Road.  Jim Burns, PHR, SHRM-CP called the meeting to order at 7:33 a.m.

Board Members present:  Jim Burns, PHR, SHRM-CP; Paul Kopack, SPHR, HCS, SHRM-SCP; Connie Burnette, PHR, SHRM-CP; Caitlin King, SPHR, SHRM-SCP; David Barney, Nate Mahanes, Lauren Metz, and Karen Jordan. 
The following incoming Board Members were also present: Francie Dye, Donna Smith, Lisa Gordon, and David Brandt. 

Jim gave out gifts to those members who are leaving the Board and thanked them for their service over the past term(s).  
Connie motioned to approve the November Board of Director Meeting minutes, Nate seconded, and the Board approved.
Director Reports 
Financial:  Karen reported that the checking balance is $16,334.34 as of December 17, 2018.  She also stated she just received collections from the Chapter meeting last week and will deposit those this week.
Membership:  Nate reported that as of yesterday we have one pending membership and we have 46 renewed members outside of the 10 Board Members, 11 including Rachel.  Currently there are a total of 114 active members.  Nate motioned to exempt the College Relations Chair position from the LRSHRM Chapter Dues.  Caitlin seconded, and the Board approved that, confirming the recently added College Relations Chair position does not have to pay local Chapter fees due to the work associated with that role.  Nate added that Donna and himself are meeting again tomorrow afternoon to transition duties.
Legislative:  David confirmed that Lisa and himself met recently to transition their duties.  David will distribute a final legal report this week and introduce Lisa as the Legal Board of Director moving forward.
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Programs: Caitlin stated Francie and herself have almost transitioned everything.  Programs are scheduled through May and they are working on a Military topic for June.  Paul will be able to notify VASHRM that LRSHRM will meet their military initiative.  Caitlin confirmed January and March meetings are both certified for SHRM/HRCI credit.  Liberty University Students will present in February and will do either a roundtable again or a specific topic.  Caitlin reviewed the November Chapter Meeting Survey results and they were overall positive.  A few people indicated they were not as engaged, and they would like to see more of a focus on time management.  There are comments with interested topics that Francie can use for future meetings.  Caitlin reminded everyone that the surveys were reinstated to comply with HRCI Certification requirements.
Jim reported on behalf of Rachel reminding everyone students return in January.  LU is getting a new Board for their Chapter so is currently under reorganization efforts.  University of Lynchburg is working on reinstating the Student Chapter on their campus.  Rachel asked about the $500 donation from the LRSHRM Chapter to the Student Chapter(s) and the Board confirmed that will be distributed again.  She would like to do an e-mail campaign focused on Scholarship Process and proposed a timeline.  The Board confirmed that the timeline should work as proposed. 
Karen made the proposed revisions from the last meeting to the 2019 budget.  The Scholarship Expenses increased to $500.  Karen mentioned that the Dues Income will most likely be higher due to new members throughout the upcoming year.  The Board discussed which area Sponsorships should fall under.  The Board confirmed that they will stay under the area of Finance.  The Board agreed to increase the Meeting Sponsorship Income by $500.  Nate reminded everyone that all Board Members will advertise for the Meeting Sponsorship opportunities but then David will spearhead the effort once a company is interested.  Karen confirmed that Meeting and Social fees should be combined in one line item.  The Board discussed doing a 50/50 raffle for the benefit of the SHRM Foundation.  Donna will lead that effort. Caitlin made a motion to accept the 2019 Budget and David seconded, the Board approved. 

Lauren will send out the Outlook Board of Directors Meeting invites for 2019.  Paul confirmed the Board of Directors Meetings will continue on Fridays at 7:30 am at the Kirkley Hotel. 
Jim confirmed that eight members will be going to the Leadership Conference in January.
Caitlin mentioned the Outlook account is still locked out and Karen and her are attempting to get back in.  If they continue to be unsuccessful with logging in the Chapter will have to open a new account. 
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Caitlin also reminded everyone that the Chamber is doing a Career Expo in April.  They will need HR Professionals to volunteer and the Chapter can possibly sponsor the event.
David will bring the updated and approved budget to the January Board of Directors meeting. 
Jim adjourned the meeting at 8:25 am. 
Lauren Metz

Secretary

